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Newsletter
Dear Parents/Guardians,
I wish to take this opportunity to welcome everyone back to school after the summer break, in particular our 15 newly enrolled pupils. Below are a few notices which we wish to bring to your attention.

New Staff:

We wish a very special welcome to Niamh Burke and Christina Brennan having joined our staff here in St. Colmcille’s. We wish them the very best in their new roles. 

Congratulations:

We welcome back Marie Burke and would like to congratulate herself and her husband Eddie who got married recently. We wish Marie and Eddie every blessing of happiness as they embark on this next chapter of their lives. We would also like to congratulate Heather Hough and her husband Shane on the recent birth of their baby boy Joey. 
School Closure:

St. Colmcille’s and St. Joseph’s will be closed for a half day on Friday, 6th September to facilitate a staff meeting. The boys can be collected at 12:45pm.
Healthy Lunches:

The school has a Healthy Eating Policy in place and items such as fizzy drinks, chewing gum, sweets, chocolate bars, cakes, buns, crisps and sweet biscuits are not allowed. 
School Meals:


Glanmore Foods will re-commence their deliveries on Monday, Sept 9th . Each pupil will have the option of getting a FREE snack and  hot lunch each day. Glanmore Foods have emailed all parents with details of how to set up the new app. This app will allow you to update/change the snack/lunch options from the extensive menu available throughout the school year. 
Pupil Insurance:   

A letter regarding Pupil Personal Insurance for the coming year is attached. Please complete the Application Form, indicate whether you wish your child to be insured for School Activities only (€6) or 24-hour cover (€9) and return to the school before Friday, 13th September. We strongly recommend this insurance cover, especially if you do not have a comprehensive health insurance policy. 

School Uniform:   

The full school uniform should be worn each day and school tracksuit on designated P.E. days. Pupils are asked to wear black shoes with the uniform and runners with their tracksuit. School shorts (available from Greys) can also be worn with the uniform or tracksuit on warm days Please label all your son’s possessions including his jumper, jacket, lunchbox etc. 
New School Book Scheme:   

Textbooks, workbooks and copybooks have been provided by the school this year.  Textbooks must be properly maintained and must not be written on. Lost or damaged books must be replaced by the parent/guardian  at the end of the school year. An annual charge of €50.00 per pupil will be required to cover the cost of photocopying, printing, art & craft supplies, stationary and digital subscriptions. This payment can be sent in an envelope with your son’s name marked on the outside and given to his class teacher. Alternatively this payment can be made online via the Aladdin App. We fully understand that the return to school is an expensive time for families and are more than happy to facilitate payments being made in instalments if that suits a family better.













P.T.O.
Homework:
There will be no written homework issued until October to allow the boys to settle back in and to make the most of evenings while they are still bright and dry (hopefully!). There will be reading, spellings and tables issued and parents should ensure that the homework journal is signed by a parent / guardian every evening your son has any homework.

Swimming:

We have applied to the Garda College for use of their swimming pool again this year and we hope to recommence swimming lessons on Tuesday 17th Sept starting with our 4th Class (6 week block). Please ensure that your son brings their swimming gear (hat, togs, goggles, towel) with them to school every Tuesday morning.  There will be a charge of €4 per week per child for swimming lessons to cover the costs of the instructors. There will be a facility set up on Aladdin if you wish to pay on there in weekly instalments or €24.00 one-off payment. 
Teacher Contact Details:

There are 2 ways in which you can make contact with your son’s teacher. You can send them a message via the Aladdin App or send them an email at the following email addresses; 

1st/2nd Class, Ms. Doherty…………...jdoherty@stcolmcillens.ie
3rd Class, Ms. Burke…………...........nburke@stcolmcillens.ie
4th Class Ms. Brennan………………cbrennan@stcolmcillens.ie
5th Class, Mr. Sheehy……………...  .psheehy@stcolmcillens.ie
6th Class, Mr. Kelly…………………dkelly@stcolmcillens.ie

Cairdeas, Ms. Clohosey………….....eclohosey@stcolmcillens.ie
Mobile Numbers:  

If you have changed your mobile phone number during the summer or if you are not receiving our text messages, please let us know the mobile number you wish to receive messages to as soon as possible. Also if you have moved house and changed address, please let us know.

Supervision:   

We wish to remind parents that there is no supervision on the school grounds prior to 8.45a.m., and therefore children should be dropped off at school between 8.45am and 9.00am as supervision is provided at this time. We would also like to stress the importance of good punctuality as it can be stressful for a pupil to come into school late.

Absences:   All absences should be explained using the space provided at the back of the Homework Journal or through the Aladdin app/website. New families to St. Colmcille’s will receive notification.  Any child who wishes to leave the school early must provide a letter/Aladdin notice with this request outlining how he will travel home and who will collect him.
Website & Twitter:

Our website is continually being added to. New photos, news, pupil’s work, school policies and videos are all there to be enjoyed. You can Google ‘St. Colmcille’s, Templemore’ or go directly to www.stcolmcillens.ie Also we have a Twitter account which we find best of all to share pictures and school events on. Find us at @NaomhColmcille6 

We look forward to another successful year in St. Colmcille’s and thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,
Conor Doyle,

Principal
Principal: Mr. Conor Doyle         

    Deputy Principal:  Mr. Denis Kelly

